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MINUTES


Westport County Water District

Meeting of the Board of Directors

July 11, 2020

Meeting convened at 10:05 AM at the Westport Hotel

1.
Roll Call—Present


Board Members: David Brothers, Lee Tepper, Ann Woodhead, Val Hale 



Staff: 
 Administrator Kayla Cooper, Chief Operator John Morrill


Public:  Dorine Real, Steve Cardullo, Carla Thomas  

2. 
Consent Agenda—Approval of Minutes


A.  Minutes of June 12, 2020, were approved.


B.  Correspondence  



1) 
The EDD reported that David Wilson is still attempting to file for 




unemployment benefits, based on Covid-19. The Board and Staff 



agree that he is still employed by the District, and that he is 




therefore ineligible for these benefits. 



2)
Re the lease with Solid Wastes of Willits: David Brothers told




the Board that the lease looks all right, so the Board approved




the lease as written, for a period of five years. 



3)
Re correspondence with CalTrans: John Morrill reported that 




CalTrans will re-bill the District.

3. 
Public comment: Carla Thomas, who is an environmental expert, assured the 



Board and Staff that the outdoor meeting, with masks and socially 



distanced, meets the Covid-19 safety requirements.

4. 
Staff Reports


A.  Administrator Kayla Cooper



1)  Accounts




Main account:  $51,047.




Water Capital:      5547.




Sewer Capital:     5629.




In response to former Board President Steve Cardullo’s expressed




concern about the low amounts in the capital accounts, and upon 




discussion, the Board passed a motion to make an immediate trans-




fer of $10,000 from the main account to the capital accounts: 



$5000 each to water and sewer. 




Additionally, the Board asked Ms. Cooper to speak with the 




District CPA and the State Control Board about the possibility 




of establishing a maintenance and improvement account either




separate from or within the main account.



B.  Operator John Morrill (see attached). Important points:



1)
Beck Regalia has resumed training.





2)
Sampling and reports are current.


 



3)
Spraying is scheduled to be completed on July 11.



4) 
Mr. Morrill will speak with Jeff Mathias about the mowing. The 




cost will probably be about $2500. 



The Board requested that Mr. Morrill develop an estimate of the cost of 



replacing all the District’s pumps.

5. 
Old Business


A. Progress on website:  Clarification of costs and fees



1)
Ms. Cooper reported that Bradley will charge the District $250 to 



build the site.



2) 
For the first year the domain name will cost $8; after that the fee 



will be $12/year.


B. Possible change of election years—no discussion.


C. Watershed survey--pending


D. Grant status



The Board will ask Sarah Bradley for more information re the $10,000 


grant for a generator.



E.  Status of Bylaws and Policy review—on hold.

6. 
New Business


A) Brown Act training for the Board. 



1) 
Questions: Is it necessary or required by the County or State? 




Is it possible that the County provides such training? Mr. Cardullo 



will assist the Board in investigating the issue.



2)
The Board agreed that all members should read the legislation.

7.
The meeting adjourned at 11:40 am.

Next Board of Directors meeting:  10:00 AM, July 11, 2020, at the Westport Hotel. 

Respectfully submitted,

Ann Woodhead 

Board Member and Secretary

August  6, 2020

